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This past January weather was moved from one extreme to another! The extended cold temperature has proven a challenge for the hatchery volunteers in their tasks or even just navigating the iced parking area! Not such a challenge to our cold blooded coho fry, they just carry on swimming about under the sheet of ice covering the raceway. 
The Wilfred Creek team reports the improvements made to the hatchery water system is going very well. There is beautiful clear water, the pink eggs are hatching with many alevin (newly hatched salmon) swimming in the incubators.
Rosewall hatchery coho smolts have all been clipped, 31,900 of them to be exact. We have received the results from the Pacific Biological Station in Nanaimo in regard to Bacteria Kidney disease testing on the 2016 coho. Out of the 43 females we took eggs from only four tested positive for the disease. Those eggs were destroyed, leaving us with approximately 73,000 coho eggs. These eggs along with the 50,000 chum eggs have just started to hatch.

Additionally, we supply four elementary schools (Aspen, Bowser, Royston and Beachcomber) with coho eggs for their Salmon in the Classroom Program. When the students return the salmon fry to Rosewall Creek they are given a tour of the hatchery and participate in various salmon related ecological activities. With any luck these ‘budding biologists’ will come back as keen volunteers!
Please add the 10th anniversary of our festival “The River Never Sleeps” to your calendar on Sunday, May 7th. If you would like to join us on a Wednesday or Saturday work party and learn more about what our volunteers do, our hours of operation are 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca. 
